
 

October 24, 2007 

The Honorable NAME 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator,  

In light of recent revelations of Planned Parenthood’s alleged systematic violation of state 
laws in Kansas, the undersigned organizations request the immediate suspension of 
Planned Parenthood’s federal funding until it can be determined whether the organization 
violated state and/or federal laws.  

According to the 107-count complaint filed in Kansas’ Johnson County District Court last 
week, Planned Parenthood purposefully performed illegal late term abortions in violation 
of Kansas State law and unlawfully falsified documents in order to conceal that fact. 
They are also accused of failing to comply with the required medical reporting 
guidelines.  

The complaint alleges 29 misdemeanor counts of performing "unlawful late term 
abortions," 29 misdemeanor counts of "unlawful failure to determine viability for late 
term abortion," 23 felony counts of "making false information," and 27 misdemeanor 
counts of "unlawful failure to maintain records."  

Planned Parenthood operates around 860 facilities around the country, and there are 
approximately 40 states with laws banning late term abortions. This illegal conduct may 
be happening all over the country.  
 
While Planned Parenthood claims that it does not perform late-term abortions after 22 
weeks, the charges were reviewed by a Johnson County, Kansas district judge who found 
probable cause. These are substantive charges levied against Planned Parenthood.  States 
have passed laws on late-term abortions because they are detrimental to women as well as 
babies.  Women are often not informed that late-term abortions increase the likelihood of 
severe blood loss, damage to vital organs, later premature births and loss of fertility.   

We urge you to act to ensure that our tax dollars are not subsidizing abortion clinics that 
perform possibly illegal late-term abortions. 

Sincerely, 

Wendy Wright, President   Dr. Janice Shaw Crouse 
 Concerned Women for America   Director and Senior Fellow 

The Beverly LaHaye Institute 
 



Kristan J. Hawkins, Executive Director Austin Ruse, President 
Students for Life of America   Catholic Family and Human Rights Institute 
 
Carrie Gordon Earll, Senior Director   J. C. Willke, MD, President 
Government and Public Policy  International Right to Life Federation  
Focus on the Family     and Life Issues Institute 
 
David Stevens, MD, Chief Executive Officer Bradley Mattes, Executive Director 
Christian Medical Association   Life Issues Institute 
  
Paula Westwood, Executive Director  Jennifer Giroux, Executive Director 
Right to Life of Greater Cincinnati  Women Influencing the Nation 
 
Tracie Johnson, President   Donna M. Phelps, CMM, President 
Ohio Right to Life    Healthy Beginnings, Inc 
 
Joseph Platt, Attorney at Law    Troy Newman, President  
Board Member Right to Life of Greater Cincinnati Operation Rescue 
 
David Fowler, President   Steven W. Fitschen, President 
The Family Action Council of Tennessee The National Legal Foundation 
 
Lori Viars, Executive Director  Michael Geer, President 
Family First PAC    Pennsylvania Family Institute 
 
Debbie Smith, President   Julie Lynde, Executive Director 
Warren County (Ohio) Right to Life  Cornerstone Institute of Idaho 
 
Donald E. Wildmon, Chairman  Carmen Pate, Co-Host 
American Family Association   Point of View Radio Talk Show 
 
David E. Smith, Executive Director  Victoria Cobb, President  
 Illinois Family Institute   The Family Foundation of Virginia 
 
Douglas Stiegler, Executive Director  Eric Scheidler 
Maryland Family Protection Lobby  Families Against Planned Parenthood 
 
Jim Pfaff, President and CEO   Clarke D. Forsythe, President 
Colorado Family Institute   Americans United for Life 
 
Andrea Lafferty, Executive Director  Mark Williamson, Founder and President 
Traditional Values Coalition   Federal Intercessors 
 
Star Parker, President    Rick Scarborough, President 
Coalition on Urban Renewal and Education Vision America Action 
 



Jim Boulet, Jr., Executive Director  Richard Falknor, Executive Vice-President  
English First     Maryland Taxpayers Association, Inc. 
 
Peter LaBarbera, President   Tom Shields, Chairman 
Americans For Truth    Coalition for Marriage and Family 

Paul Weyrich, Chairman   Harry Valentine, Publisher 
Coalitions for America   The Capitol Hill Prayer Alerts  

Ron Shuping, Executive VP of Programming Warren Kelley, President 
The Inspiration Networks    Point of View Radio 
    
Barrett Duke, Ph.D., Vice President for   Richard Bott, II 
Public Policy and Research     Richard Bott, Sr. 
Southern Baptist Ethics & Religious Liberty Commission Bott Radio Network 
 
Julaine K. Appling, CEO   Margaret H. Hartshorn, Ph.D., President 
Wisconsin Family Council, Inc.  Heartbeat International 
 
Kent Ostrander, Executive Director  Dana Cody, Executive Director. 
The Family Foundation (Kentucky)  Life Legal Defense Foundation 
 
Phillip L. Jauregui, President   Brian Harris, President 
Judicial Action Group    Tennessee Right to Life 
 
Reverend William Owens, Chairman       Mariam Bell, National Director of Public Policy 
Coalition of African American Pastors Prison Fellow Ministries 
 
Colin A. Hanna, President   John Helmberger, CEO 
Let Freedom Ring, Inc.   Minnesota Family Council 
 
Chuck Hurley, President   Anita L. Staver, President 
Iowa Family Policy Center   Liberty Counsel  
 
Mathew D. Staver, Founder and Chairman Joseph Scheidler, National Director  
Liberty Counsel    Pro-Life Action League 
Dean and Professor of Law,  
Liberty University School of Law 
 
William A. Donohue, Ph.D., President Brian Burch, President 
Catholic League    Fidelis 
 
Phyllis Schlafly, President & Founder Cheryl Sullenger, Senior Policy Advisor 
Eagle Forum     Operation Rescue 
 
Dr. Alveda King, Pastoral Associate  Day Gardner, President 
Priests for Life     National Black Pro-Life Union 


